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        St. Barbara’s Primary School

       February 2024
Welcome to St. Barbara’s February Newsletter!

School Mid-Term Break

The school will close on Friday 9th February at 3pm and will re-open for children at 9am on Thursday 15th February.

Wednesday 14th February is an INSET Day for staff and children do not attend. 
PTA Valentine’s Disco: Reminder
Thursday 8th February 2024
P.1-P.3          6.30pm – 7.30pm

P.4-P.7          7.45pm – 8.45pm
STEM SPECIAL
Please read the additional STEM SPECIAL Newsletter to find our what has been happening this week!

Parking on Elmira Road
Parking on Elmira Road has become a real safety concern. Parents are parking on both sides of the road – including on the zigzag lines, leaving very little room for those using both the road and the pavement to pass.

In recent weeks there have been several near misses: children have been on the pavement and drivers have mounted the pavement in their hurry to leave. Additionally, some adults are encouraging children to step from cars onto the road as opposed to onto the pavement.
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I know that you will all agree that the safety of the children is of paramount importance to our whole school community; I also know that the overwhelming majority of you would never endanger the children in this manner. Therefore I am appealing to the very few to respect the bus bay and the zigzag lines on Elmira Road and to park elsewhere. I should also be grateful if you would pass this message to any adult who collects your children from school. Thank you.

Late-coming
Occasionally everyone can be late for school – especially with the seemingly never-ending roadworks in this area!
On two occasions this week, very young children have arrived late for school unaccompanied by an adult. On one occasion, Mrs Grier had just returned to reception in time to see the very young child standing at the door and she was able to bring the child in safely.
In the event that you are running late, please accompany your child to the main entrance and wait until the door is opened for them as our staff are not always seated at reception, thank you.
Ash Wednesday 

Wednesday 14th February is Ash Wednesday. The children will not be in school that day as it is an INSET day. There will be two Masses in the parish on Wednesday at 10am and at 7pm. Ashes will be distributed at both.
Enrolment: January 2024
Enrolment for Session 2022/2023 has ended. We have enrolled twenty-nine children from the catchment area and we have twenty-eight children leaving at the P.7 stage.

It is possible that there will be a number of placement requests into the school; it is not clear at present if they will be granted and we will not know the outcome until the end of April 2024.
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Sky Academy, Livingston
The children in Primary 6 will visit SKY Academy on Tuesday 5th March. It’s a wonderful opportunity for the children to use the latest technology to create news programmes, trailers etc.

World Book Day: 7th March 2024
World Book Day will take place on 7th March this year. More details of activities and competitions will follow.
This will be a dress-up or dress-down day. Children can choose to dress as a character from a book OR they can simply dress down.

Please note: football colours are NOT permitted.
Fr. Campbell
On Tuesday this week the whole school attended Mass celebrated for the last time by Fr. Campbell. Following Mass, Fr came to the school for a short celebration with the children reciting poems and songs in his honour. It was a great morning and hopefully many of you will have followed events on Church TV.

If not – please find a few highlights below:
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Primaries 6 and 7

This is just a few words to say,

Goodbye and wish you well on your merry way.

Without you we are not sure we’ll cope,

Please remember us when you’re promoted to Pope.

We’ll miss your visits to the class

And your morning wishes at First Friday Mass.

We will miss the laughs and jokes you say

But most of all we will miss our sneaky play!

You’re the most special priest we can wish to meet

Your jokes and quick wit will never be beat.

Your departure is truly a shame

Although maybe the new priest will learn the teacher’s real name!

You have known most of us since we were small

And watched us grow to be big and tall.

You’ve been there for Baptism, Confession and Communions too

To watch you go is not easy to do.

All laughs and jokes aside

We wish you all the best in East Kilbride.

Our loss is their gain

And we hope so much that we’ll see you again.

Memories of you, there are so many

As there is really only one Father Kenny.

On a scale of one to ten you score an eleven.

Best wishes from Primary 6 and 7.


Primary 5 and Primary 4/5
He’s a Belter!

He is a belter…different from the rest.

Always a smile and always tries his very best.

He is our Pastor with a head of auburn hair

When he walks, his feet don’t touch the flair!

He is a belter…

If we’re good in Mass, we’ll get an SSP

So he can come over and eat cake and have some tea!

He is a cyclist and he cycles through the schemes

Reminds me that the world is not as evil as it seems.

He is a belter…

And happy endings

He’s going to pastures new.

East Kilbride’s a-calling and there’s not much we can do.

I think I’ll miss him and his cheeky grin,

He’s the one and only and there’s no replacing him.

He is a belter…

He is a belter!
Primary 4
Well Father Campbell, it’s time to say goodbye,

We’re so sad, it might make us cry.

We are going to miss you so very much,

You truly are the heart of St. Barbara’s Church.

We will miss your sneaky extra playtime, you leaving us feels like such a crime.

At the panto, you gave us all a Freddo,

We think you deserve a medal.
We have so many memories of you in our school,

Because of you, our hearts are so full.

You have given us so many laughs,

Especially when you make us shout, ‘GOOD MORNING’ at First Friday Mass.

How blessed we are to have a Priest like you,

Without you here we will feel so blue.

You are someone we will never forget,

You’re the best person we have ever met!

We remember you forgot to come to our Advent Mass

So we all had to march right back to class.

You helped us make our Reconciliation,

You are the best Priest in the whole nation!

We will miss your cheery face and your wonderful glasses,

And when you pop your head into all of our classes.

We will miss you forever and a day,

We hope we still get a sneaky play!

So Father, we have reached the end of our poem,

And now we will sing in a lovely tone.
The younger children sang songs, drew pictures (some rather lifelike!) and wrote a number of individual poems – some of which feature in the photo backgrounds below.
The children gave Fr. Campbell some luggage as a gift.
We’ll all miss Fr. Kenny very much indeed. He has been a wonderful Chaplain to the children and a friend to the staff and I wish him every happiness in his new Parish and school.
I would also like to welcome Fr. Kenny O’Brien to St. Barbara’s school as our new chaplain and I hope that he will be very happy here with us.
Happy Birthday
                             Amelia Dillon   Jacob Hughes   Chloe Morier   Alfie Ward
Matthew Byrne    Georgia Gordon     Seren Jenkins       Aston-John Lee     Adam Morier     
                    Matthew Brown    Grace Gordon    Mark Hughes    Layla MacCormick     

                           Harris Nicholson    Olly Welsh      Calum Shaw       Finn O’Neill      

February

9th             School closes at 3pm for mid-term break

14th            INSET Day: children do not attend school

14th            Ash Wednesday

15th            School re-opens at 9am

March Preview

4th             Parent Council meeting at 7pm

5th             P.6 visit to Sky Academy

7th             World Book Day

21st            Parent Appointments

28th            School closes at 2.30pm for the Easter Break

29th            Good Friday

31st            Easter Sunday

School re-opens on 15th April at 9am

                             FAITH: Friendly, Active, Inspiring, Teamwork, Helpful

3

